







May 2, 2006

The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, May 2, 2006 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 


Present, Messrs. Peden, DeAscanis, Quillen, Gambacorta, Appleby, Wilson, Indellini, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart and Ms. Banks  and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 


Guests at the meeting were Ms. Fiske and Mr. Richard Pennell. 


The meeting was called to order and began with a moment of silence. 


There were no additions to the monthly calendar. 


The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 


The Treasurers report was accepted with the corrected year to date 3/31/06 figures. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 
706 Investments:   Letter received from Anthony Vari regarding lease extension.  The present lease expires November 2024.  If extension is granted, the whole process will have to be done, appraisal and new lease.  Mr. Vari to be notified. 

Land Swap:  Papers have been signed by Trustees and the Mayor and Council, City of New Castle and sent to Brosius-Eliason for their signatures.  Mr. Taylor was commended for his presentation at the Council meeting bringing this land swap to its final fulfillment. 
326 Associates: Mr. Stat has made a decision that the salt and sand storage will be moved to behind the Pathmart store. 

     Mr. Wilson spoke of his objection to the storage of the salt material, that no other shopping center has it stored on site.  He also spoke of the debris behind the BJ’s store, old carts, shelving etc.   Mr. Indellini will talk to Mr. Stat about this.  

Happy Harry’s:   Lease is finished and ready to be signed.  Concerns about set back and required number of parking spaces to be worked out. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gebhart reporting. 


Mr. Gebhart to serve as Chairman for this year.  May 22nd meeting at 2:00 p.m.  will be with Little League and will check on the back-stop net for the post office. 

Mr. Gebhart also asked for information on quarterly meetings.
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PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: Mr. Viola reporting. 
Dialysis Center:  Mr. Viola reported that an ambulance fire damaged the large window and a number of other smaller side windows.  Asphalt will need replacing where the fire took place and 13 bushes in the area were damaged or destroyed. 

C.F.I. was the ambulance service that owned the vehicle.  Mr. Briggs, our agent for Insurance & Financial Services was contacted immediately. 


Reported that Joseph (Moe) LeVan who worked with Wm. Ervin Thatcher on 

Battery park , went on disability April 28th.  This City employee was one paid for by the Trustees and will be replaced. 


Roof leaks have been reported at both Libraries.  Pollinger has been contacted. 


Parking for the Historical Society of Delaware fund raiser event on Saturday, May 6, 2006, having been approved, will be marked off and monitored.  Insurance coverage has been received.


Mr. Viola spoke that the Board should look into securing the Banks Building from the City as soon as possible, as repairs are needed, especially following a rain storm. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT;  Mr. Gambacorta reporting. 

Committee had met on April 27th with PNC and Wilmington Trust Company.  

Committee is satisfied with both reports.  Have asked Mr. Taylor to look into the Old Trust Accounts. 

ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Ms. Banks reporting. 

Have two candidates for the election:    Christopher Castagno and Richard Pennell. 


Registration—Saturday, May 13th from 1 until 6 p.m. and Tuesday Evening, 

May 30th from 6 until 9 p.m. at the Good Will Fire House. 


Election to be June 10th from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. at Good Will Fire House. 
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LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Viola reporting. 


The bond bill hearing will take place next week in Dover.  The committee will await the outcome. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 






No report. 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Wilson reporting. 


An updated copy of the By-Laws will be available for the next meeting. 
BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT:  Ms. Banks reporting. 

Ground cover has been installed around the playground equipment. 


New swing seats and new benches have been received. 

GOOD WILL FIREHOUSE COMMITTEE: 





No report. 

COMMUNICATIONS: 

Thank you letters have been received from New Castle Beautification Committee, The Saint Anthony’s Society and New Castle Senior Center for their appropriation check. 


A letter from Morgan Kirk a student at Carrie Downie School asking for financial help to become a member of “People to People Ambassador” program.  This letter was referred to Outreach. 


The resolution on the death of Trustee Joseph F. Toner was presented and signed and will be forwarded to the Toner family.  A copy of the resolution is a part of the minutes of this meeting. 


In memory of Mr. Toner, a contribution will be sent to St. Peter;s Workforce. 
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OLD  BUSINESS:  

Mr. Viola spoke that the work at the hangar has begun and that a steel hoist had to be removed by a torch.  With the cooperation of the Good Will Fire Company, they had water on the arch way during this job.  A special thanks to the Fire Company for their help. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned for an executive session. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 


Following the executive session, the meeting was again called to order and motion made for adjournment. .









M. Anita Banks, Secretary. 
